
Third Sunday of Lent  

March 12th, 2023 
Day of Adoration: First Friday from 815am Mass until 7pm 
Ending with Rosary & Benediction. Reconciliation at 330pm 
Reconciliation: 30 minutes prior to 400pm Saturday Mass 
Anytime by appointment. 
Baptism: Please call the rectory for information and to set a time 
and date. 
First Eucharist: Any child properly prepared is eligible to receive 
first Eucharist. 
Confirmation: No current class right now. If you need to discuss 
getting confirmed, please contact the rectory. 
Marriage: Please call the rectory to make arrangements and 
begin preparations. Catholic policy requires you contact the 
rectory at least six months in advance. 
New Parishioners: Welcome to our parish. Contact the rectory 

or Fr. Paschal to register as a parishioner. Gold registration form 

found in book rack in back of the Church. 

Readings for Mar 13th – Mar.19th          

Mar 13th 2 Kgs 5:1-15* Pss 42:2-3;43:3-4* Lk 4:24-30 

Mar 14th Dn 3:25,34-43* Ps 25:4-9* Mt 18:21-35 

Mar 15th Dt 4:1,5-9* Ps 147:12-13,15-16,19-20* Mt 5:17-19  

Mar 16th Jer 7:23-28 * Ps 95:1-2,6-9* Lk 11:14-23 

Mar 17th Hos 14:2-10* Ps 81:6-11,14-17 *Mk 12:28-34 

Mar 18th Hos 6:1-6* Ps 51:3-4,18-21* Lk 18:9-14 

Mar 19th Sm 16:1,6-7,10-13* Ps 23:1-6* Eph 5:8-14  

Jn 9:1-41 

 

 

 

 

 

MASS SCHEDULE (subject to change): 

 
Sat.       Mar. 11  Marceline 4pm 
        Andrew & Mae Brown 
   Indian Grove 6pm 
        Lee Widhalm 
Sun.      Mar. 12  Marceline 1045am 
        Mark Ewigman  
Mon Mar. 13  NO MASS 
Tues. Mar. 14  Marceline 815am 
        Kenny Boss 
Wed. Mar. 15  Brookfield 530pm        
Thu. Mar. 16  Marceline 815am 
        Reta Stella 
Fri. Mar. 17  Marceline 815am 
        Katherine Jobson 
Sat.       Mar. 18  Marceline 4pm 
        George Sartain 
   Hurricane Branch 6pm 
        CV/Rosemary Gladbach 
Sun.      Mar. 19  Marceline 1045am 
        Parioshioners 
 
CALENDAR 
 

• Mar 12th – St Patricks Day Festival 

• Mar 14th – FMMS Found Meet 545pm 

• Mar 16th – Ladies Faith Group 9am 

• Mar 17th – KofC Fish Fry Marceline 

• Mar 28th – Lenten Reconciliation 
service 7pm 

• Apr 2nd – Palm Sunday 
 
 
Ministry Schedule: 
 
In need of more servers and lectors for our Saturday 
Masses. Please let Brittany Husky know asap if you are 
willing to do so! 
 
Saturday Mar 18th – Server: Mike Dubois;  Lector: Mary Ellen 
Crippin;  ComMin: Glenn Ewigman;  Usher: John Bell, David 
Allen, Lora Solomon  Music: Laquetta Ewigman 
 
Sunday Mar 19th – Server: Gilbert & Dax Lodder, Benny 
Miller;  Lector: Tim Rodgers; ComMin: Michael Quinn Usher: 
Judy Niemeier, Connor Quinn, Lee & Trenton Schreiner;  
Music: Greg Meissen 

 

  
 Knights of Columbus    217 N Main St      (no phone) 
    1st Monday, 7:30pm at Hall   Randy Edgar, Grand Knight 

660 734-4512   or   Randyedgar32@yahoo.com 
 St. Anne's Altar Society (Officers needed) 
 St. Bonaventure Pastoral Council   2nd Tuesday  5:00pm 

Taylor Teeter, President * Glenn Ewigman, Vice President   
Paula Wright, Secretary * Kathy Nellesen,                                                                                         

Lora Solomon, and Judy Niemeier 

 St. Bonaventure Youth Group 
             Sponsors: Donna Bell, Darcy Quinn 

 PSR Coordinator:  Paula Wright 
 Confirmation Coordinator:  Tina Krumpelman 
 Prayer Line Requests: 
  Beth Kearns   376-3451 
  Barbara Meissen  376-2983 
  Liturgy & Worship Commission  3rd Tuesday 5pm  
  Finance/Administration Commission  4th Tuesday 5pm 
 

St. Bonaventure – Financial Information 
 

 Amount needed to meet Mar monthly expenses:          $47,580 
      

   Envelopes/Loose           ACH                   Donations 
  Week 1       5,853  2,120  2,864  
  Week 2                         
  Week 3              
  Week 4                                             
  TOTALS        5,853  2,120  2,864           
   

TOTAL INCOME           $10,837 
 
 
             Needed to meet Goal                       -$36,743 
  
 Financial Report: July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023 (7 mos) 
 Income   $311,298 
 Expenses   -333,059 
 Reserve    -  16,660 
 Fiscal Year to Date Income    -38,421    

Father McCartan Memorial School 
327 S Kansas Ave  660-376-3580 

Dick Davis, Principal 
principal@fathermccartan.com 

573-999-7288 
 

 School Advisory Council – 3rd Wednesday 5:30 pm 
   Alicyn Cupp, President 660 591-5420  alicyncupp@gmail.com 
 Home & School 
   Megan Burch, President 573 645-0601 mrnjib@yahoo.com 

 Memorial School Foundation 
 PO Box 305   Marceline, MO 64658 

Easy Money Winner:$50 Kaleigh Burgener, Bucklin MO 
                                             

St. Bonaventure Church 
Rev. Fr. Paschal C. Ihediohamma 

409 S Kansas Ave 
Marceline, MO 64658 

660 376-3239 
stbonmarceline@gmail.com 

www.stbon.net 
Founded in 1888 

St. Joseph Church, Hurricane Branch 
Founded 1878 

St. Joseph collection 03/04/23            $1,183 
 

St. Raphael Church, Indian Grove 
Founded 1886 

    St. Raphael collection 2/26/23          $1,100 
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Information on Fast and Abstinence during Lent: 
Abstinence is a penitential practice consisting of refraining from 
the consumption of meat and is to be observed by all Catholics 
Parishioners from all parishes are welcome at any/all Holy Week 
services regardless of which parish it is held. This is an important 
event of our Catholic faith.  
 
The Fish Fry’s are back!!  
Marceline : March 17th & 31st  
Brookfield : March 24th  
 
Marceline Fish fry is Drive-Thru only and dinners will be $15 this 
year. We hope to see you all there!   

With St. Patrick's Day falling on a Friday this year, Bishop McKnight 
is offering a dispensation from the Lenten obligation to abstain 
from meat on March 17. Get all the details, including suggested 
alternate penances, in this week's Monday Morning Memo. 

Foundation: 
The next FMMS Foundation Meeting will be held March 

14th at 545pm in the multipurpose room of the school.  
 
Ladies Faith Group: Thursday, March 16th, 9am Ladies Faith Group, 
School Library, all ladies invited. 
 
Fr. McCartan School News: 
 Citizen Watch! Disney Commemorative Clock presentation on 
Thursday, March 16, 2023 at 10am in Fr. McCartan School Gym. 
Everyone is welcome! 
 
Altar Society:  
 St. Patricks Day Festival is coming up! March 12th, 2023 
1130am-100pm at the Fr. McCartan School. Join us for Dinner and 
stay for the Country Store, Bingo, Raffles, and Kids’ games!! Dinner 
will be fried chicken or ham, mashed potatoes and gravy, salads, 
desserts, $15 adults and $5 kids age 6-12. Kids under 5 are free and 
carry out is available.  
 
ALL WEDNESDAYS OF LENT MASSES AT BROOKFIELD ARE 
CHANGED FROM MORNING TO 530PM. Stations of the Cross at St. 
Bonaventure are on Wednesdays: 7pm March 15 and 22 for all. 
Stations at Immaculate Conception are on Wednesdays at 5pm 
before the 530pm Mass; Stations at St. Joseph or St Raphael will 
alternate Fridays at 6pm. St. Raphael is next for Stations of the 
Cross Friday March 17th  
 
Donations for flowers for Easter may be made in memory of loved 
ones by placing your donation in an envelope along with the names 
of those to be remembered. Drop envelope in the collection.  
 
**** It is very important that ANYONE who volunteers for the Church or 
school, no matter how small the act, they must take a training course 
regarding Safe Environment Policy. This includes anyone who does 
ministries at the Church. It is for the safety of our youth. You will no 
longer be able to volunteer unless this is completed effective 
immediately. If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to Brittany 
Husky at the Rectory who is more than willing to help you get yours done 
if you do not know how. 660-376-3239**** 

 
Grateful Living:  
 
This weeks session for Grateful Living will reflect on discipleship 
as a personal call from Jesus to each of us, included is this 
passage: “Discipleship is not an idle or unreflective way of life. It 
requires us to put out into the deep – to be rooted and grounded in 
the love of God through prayer and participation in the sacraments, 
through listening to the voice of the Lord and responding with our 
lives”  
 
What examples do you see in our parish of disciples listening to the 
voice of the Lord and responding with their lives? 
  
******The Diocese of Jefferson City has provided us with 2% envelopes. 
If you have not received them already, there are some at the back of 
Church. 

The 2% envelopes are offered as a way to help our faithful as they move 
forward in their personal growth during our process of stewardship 
renewal. 

It is important to remember that the biblical tithe is 10%.  As all of our 
parishes move in the stewardship way of life, we are asking each 
Catholic individual and family to prayerfully tithe 8% of their first fruits to 
their parish and 2% to charities of their choice which promote the 
common good through Catholic values.These envelopes address the 2% 
piece of the equation. 

For any parishioner already giving in support of their 2% obligation, 
these envelopes are not intended to change those giving practices. But 
some parishioners may wish to contribute to a charity, national collection 
or in support of a disaster relief effort using these 2% envelopes. When 
donations are made via these new envelopes, the parish will support 
them in making these gifts by forwarding the contributions to the correct 
recipient. 

We hope these envelopes are useful to your parishes as we work to 
educate our faithful and move forward together — growing in the 
spirituality of stewardship. ******* 

 

A huge thank you to Fr. Paschal, the Church family, Altar Society Ladies 
who took care of the dinner, everyone who sent cards or called, and all 
the love and support we received during this time for my family for Mark’s 
funeral. It means so much to me and my family to see how much he was 
loved and cared for and to witness all the support from our community. 
So again thank you so much and God Bless! 
– Linda Ewigman and family 
 
A lot of people are starting to run out of masses for mass intentions. 
If there is someone you would like masses said for, or if you would 
like to know how many masses your loved one has left, please 
contact the rectory. – Thank you! 
 
CSA UPDATE: St. Bon has met their goal!!! The Diocese as a whole 
is getting close! ( I will put numbers up next week for all parishes 
when there is more room in the bulletin) 
 
***We are looking for new members on the Finance/Admin Council, 
Parish Council, Stewardship Council, and Altar Society.**** 
 
We are in great need of members for our Stewardship Council and 
Parish Council  ASAP. If you or someone you know is interested, 
please call Brittany Husky at the rectory for more details. When we 
come together as a Parish, it allows for responsibilites to be shared. 
Which in turn is more fruitfull for the parish allowing for more 
diverse contributions. The Stewardship Council is going to be a 
great asset to our Parish in keeping our faith alive and our parish 
thriving! 

 
CYO News 
 **Sign up to help with serving St. Pat’s (Mar 12 + 2 cakes). Great way 
to fulfill volunteer hour requirements for school AND help your church as 
well. Hope everyone finds time to help out! Text or call Donna at 660-
415-7063 
**All are invited to the Stations by McCartan Students on March 
29th at 2:45pm. Stations on March 15th&22nd will be led by 
volunteers at 7pm 
 
PSR 
     Due to Parish events here is the following schedule for remaining 
PSR classes:  No Class until March 19 and last class April 2.   
 
****Altar Serving Training: There have been corrections made on how 
the servers serve at the Altar. Due to these corrections, it is necessary 
to attend this training to avoid distractions while serving. All servers who 
are currently serving or want to begin serving need to attend so that 
serving at the Altar will be uniform. If you do not attend server training, 
you may become a distraction on the Altar and we may not allow that. If 
you can not make it to a training, please contact the rectory at 660-376-
3239. 
 Remember, it is a great blessing to serve the Lord and to be 
close to the Altar is to be closer to God. – Fr. Paschal 
 (NEXT TWO ALTAR TRAININGS CANCELED)  

Next Altar Server Training April 08, 2023 6pm-7pm 
 
Military Prayer List – Please pray for those currently serving in our 
military and their families. If you know of others you would like on this 
list, please contact the Rectory. Asking Jesus for peace and safety for 
our soldiers: Andrew Sergent, Eric Stallo, Nick Cain, Noah Wright, 
Sierra Sergent-Boothe, Tony Gladbach, Tyler Morris, Jimmy Summers, 
Jacob White, Chase Billups, and Alaina Armentrout.  
 
Home Bound Please contact Father Paschal at the  
Rectory if you have anyone home bound or in a nursing home that would 
like a visit, communion, or confession. 
 
Your Parish Cares! Please pray for those on our prayer list and their care 
givers. If you would like a visit or anointing due to illness or impending 
surgery, or someone in your family is ill at home, in hospital or nursing 
home, please call the rectory at 376-3239 and leave details. Asking Jesus 
for healing and comfort: Judy Fuemmeler, Ellie Krumpelman, John and 
Maggie Pore, Jim Lindsay, Gary Gladbach, Debbie Nellesen, Becky 
Bentley, John Saunders, Theresa Davis, Victor Gladbach, Cecil Mott, Kim 
Corbin, Vivian Dunn, Mary Ann Witthar, Dr. Jerry Wait, Danny Enyeart, 
Charlie Defibaugh,  Theres Armentrout, George Gladbach, Tom and 
Clarice Gladbach, Gary Bloss, John Krumpelman, John McCauslin, 
Sandy Cross, Theresa Kelly, Christine Atterbury, Gaila Donaldson, Janice 
Merritt, Randal Stronger; and all who suffer from sickness, accidents, or 
aging, those with Covid-19, doctors, nurses, caregivers, emergency 
personnel. 

Email the rectory if you have names to add or remove. Please have 
permission to put a name of the prayer list. 

 

**Pope Francis Special Intention for March 
Jesus, Mary, and Joseph,  
 We lift up to you every victim of abuse. We pray especially for 
those who have suffered harm from members of the Church. May they 
find within the Church herself a concrete response to pain and 
suffering.  
 
**Bishop Shawn McKnight March Intention 
For a greater respect for the dignity of all human life; may our 

Catholic Faith inspire us to recognize all human beings – no matter 

their age, race, or condition – as our brothers and sisters in the Lord.   


